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Purpose of this newsletter 

The purpose of this newsletter is to share news from across the health system with 

Community Pharmacy Teams. Please share this newsletter with everyone in your 

pharmacy team including any locum staff. 
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Questions and feedback about this newsletter  

If you have any questions, please email the ICB Community Pharmacy Clinical lead; 

Rebecca Dickenson using the email address Rebecca.Dickenson7@nhs.net.  

Please send feedback as it helps to tailor this newsletter for you and your team. 
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Do you have a foundation pharmacist starting this year? 
 

2025/26 sees a number of changes in the training of Foundation pharmacists 

including the independent prescribing requirement. 

NHSE are holding a number of webinars to help with the change in training 

requirements, as listed below which are designed to help employers/tutors meet 

these needs.  

9th April 12-1:30 

Demystifying Training Plans and the Assessment Strategy 

Register here: 

  

22nd May 12-1:30 

Prescribing Assessment Activities (PAAs) 

Register here: 

  

12th June 12-1:30 

Onboarding your Foundation Trainee Pharmacist 

Register here: 

 

Independent Prescriber Pathfinders Update 
 

In preparation for the fact that from 2026 all newly qualified pharmacists will be 

independent prescribers, Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB are taking part in a 

trial to help work out the best way of using these new skills for the NHS. 

There are 4 pathfinder sites prescribing for on the day illness within the 

competencies of the independent prescribers. These sites are: 

• Evans East Leake 

• Evans Newark 

• Applegate Pharmacy 

• Brinsley Pharmacy  

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.teams.microsoft.com%2Fevent%2F693310ad-9d4e-44ac-a782-de86069c7b60%4037c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3&data=05%7C02%7Crebecca.dickenson7%40nhs.net%7C2e60bb14aff349da473108dd6c6e1fc4%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638785942409102375%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8NXx2Ty7X7Vyqu81Sl7%2FXMNVwVzSbpmytUwKDxycwcw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.teams.microsoft.com%2Fevent%2Fe5d60977-86e0-450e-ba60-17bc3513a6b3%4037c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3&data=05%7C02%7Crebecca.dickenson7%40nhs.net%7C2e60bb14aff349da473108dd6c6e1fc4%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638785942409125062%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3yEuARmbOQJq0EicHxdZHMcKcnnwNFl8EBTM9XmhV6w%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.teams.microsoft.com%2Fevent%2Ffc4cdb7c-c19a-4b41-9d63-8f12f393a147%4037c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3&data=05%7C02%7Crebecca.dickenson7%40nhs.net%7C2e60bb14aff349da473108dd6c6e1fc4%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638785942409138278%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FUSFIPTn3zpzXcXAzOtOS3CMw6kuYkuAky%2FeN%2FbHw9E%3D&reserved=0
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So far, the sites have done over 500 consultations, which is a fantastic achievement. 

Special thanks to Emma Anderson and Thamid Khan who have helped develop the 

promotional material and were the first two sites to go live in Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire ICB. 
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Oral Contraception Service Resources          

 

Community Pharmacy England have produced some new resources for the Oral 

contraception service such as the one shown below:                       

 

This resource and others can be downloaded from the Community Pharmacy 

England page here Pharmacy Contraception Service (PCS) - Community Pharmacy England 

 

Vitamin D prescribing switch programme 
 

The ICB Medicines Optimisation Technician Team train and work with Medicines 

Management Facilitators in GP Practices to carry out safety and efficiency work. One 

of their current projects is switching patients on vitamin D, (brands and generic) to 

the 1000unit Valupak brand. Until now they have only switched those on 1000unit 

preparations but are expanding the work to also include those on 800unit 

preparations. You may wish to consider managing your stock in line with these 

changes. 

  

https://cpe.org.uk/national-pharmacy-services/advanced-services/pharmacy-contraception-service/
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Changes to referrals for maternity services for patients wanting to use pregnancy 

services at Nottingham City Hospital or Queens Medical Centre  
 

From 1 April 2025, the way patients can be referred into the maternity services at 

Nottingham University Hospitals (NUH) is changing. Once a patient finds out that 

they are pregnant then they can now refer themselves to the midwifery services at 

Nottingham University Hospitals by using the link that can be found on the Trust’s 

maternity pages here - Maternity | NUH. 

 

This change will make things easier for patients as they will no longer have to 

contact the GP surgery for a referral to maternity care and will free up appointments 

in the GP surgery. This new process is also quicker enabling more patients to be 

seen within the recommended first 10 weeks of pregnancy time frame. 

Maternity services are essential as pre-pregnancy care reduces the risk of 

pregnancy complications and increases the number of healthy births. Please let all 

relevant patients know about the change and consider putting the poster up which 

can be downloaded from here Social media assets - NHS Nottingham and 

Nottinghamshire ICB 

 
  

https://www.nuh.nhs.uk/maternity
https://notts.icb.nhs.uk/social-media-assets/
https://notts.icb.nhs.uk/social-media-assets/
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East Midlands Primary Care Team Community Pharmacy Strategy 

 
The East Midlands Primary Care Team who manages the Community pharmacy 
contracts and commissioning on behalf of the five East Midlands ICBs, (Integrated 
Care Boards), including Nottingham and Nottinghamshire ICB are producing a 
Community Pharmacy strategy. 
 
The aim is to produce this strategy in co-production with a number of stakeholders 
including Community Pharmacy Teams.  
 
To facilitate this there will be a in person event on Thursday 10th April at the Post 
Mill Centre, off Market Street, South Normanton, Alfreton DE55 2EJ. (just off M1). 
This will begin at 9.30am for welcome /arrivals/refreshments to allow a 10am prompt 
start. Finish time will be 4pm. The event includes refreshments and lunch. 
 
If you wish to attend, please let Shazia Patel, Assistant Pharmacy Director know on 
the email Shazia.patel1@nhs.net 
 
 

mailto:Shazia.patel1@nhs.net

